
FGM 

Further information on Female Genital Mutilation 

Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) comprises all procedures involving partial or total 

removal of the external female genitalia or other injury to the female genital organs. It 

is illegal in the UK and a form of child abuse with long-lasting harmful consequences. 

Professionals in all agencies, and individuals and groups in relevant communities, need to 

be alert to the possibility of a girl being at risk of FGM, or already having suffered 

FGM.  

 

Indicators  

There is a range of potential indicators that a girl may be at risk of FGM. Warning 

signs that FGM may be about to take place, or may have already taken place, can be 

found on pages 16-17 of the Multi-Agency Practice Guidelines , and Chapter 9 of those 

Guidelines (pp42-44) focuses on the role of schools and colleges. Section 5C of the 

Female Genital Mutilation Act 2003 (as inserted by section 75 of the Serious Crime 

Act 2015) gives the Government powers to issue statutory guidance on FGM to relevant 

persons. Once the government issues any statutory multi-agency guidance this will apply 

to schools and colleges.  

 

Actions  

If staff have a concern they should activate local safeguarding procedures, using 

existing national and local protocols for multi-agency liaison with police and children’s 

social care. When mandatory reporting commences in October 2015 these procedures 

will remain when dealing with concerns regarding the potential for FGM to take place. 

Where a teacher discovers that an act of FGM appears to have been carried out on a 

girl who is aged under 18, there will be a statutory duty upon that individual to report it 

to the police.  

 

Mandatory Reporting Duty  

Section 5B of the Female Genital Mutilation Act 2003 (as inserted by section 74 of the 

Serious Crime Act 2015) will place a statutory duty upon teachers10, along with social 

workers and healthcare professionals, to report to the police where they discover 

(either through disclosure by the victim or visual evidence) that FGM appears to have 

been carried out on a girl under 18. Those failing to report such cases will face 

disciplinary sanctions. It will be rare for teachers to see visual evidence, and they 

should not be examining pupils, but the same definition of what is meant by “to discover 

that an act of FGM appears to have been carried out” is used for all professionals to 

whom this mandatory reporting duty applies. The Mandatory reporting duty will 

commence in October 2015. Once introduced, teachers must report to the police cases 



where they discover that an act of FGM appears to have been carried out. Unless the 

teacher has a good reason not to, they should still consider and discuss any such case 

with the school’s designated safeguarding lead and involve children’s social care as 

appropriate. 
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